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WSSA Representative Report, July 2009
The 2010 WSSA annual meeting will be held jointly with the Society of Range Management February 7-11 in Denver.  SRM is a large meeting (some 2500 registrants) so Program Chair John Jachetta is working hard to ensure that WSSA will maintain its identity while marketing itself to prospective new members.  Sections and Symposia are being selected now and will be confirmed at the BOD summer meeting, which is scheduled for July 25-26 in Denver.
Janet Clark was named Marketing Director for Invasive Plant Science and Management Journal at the WSSA BOD meeting in February and the BOD approved her plan in June.  Her objectives are two-fold:  1) to increase subscriptions to IPSM and, as a result, 2) to increase membership in WSSA.  Advertisements and information will be sent to various natural resource publications and agencies/councils/groups concerned with conservation and/or weed management.  Journals and informative materials will also be provided for various trainings and meetings to occur during the next twelve months.  A particular effort will be made to promote IPSM at the joint WSSA/SRM meeting in February.

As mentioned in the March report, “open access” for non-subscribers has been requested by some contributors to our journals.  This means that non-members can access the full article on the website rather than just the abstract.  The BOD decided to allow open access for those authors, up to 25% of the articles in any particular issue.  Cost for open access will be paid by the authors, $2000 per manuscript for members and $2500 for non-members.  Also, in effort to increase international readership, abstracts of articles submitted to Weed Technology will be printed in English and Spanish beginning in 2010.  Cost to the authors will be $17 for the translation, and usual page charges will apply.  Depending on results of this trial project, Weed Science and IPSM may move in this direction in the future.

Allen Press also proposed to the BOD that they identify nonmember authors from Weed Science, Weed Technology, and IPSM and solicit them to join WSSA.  A budget was created to provide startup funds and to cover staff time for composing and sending out these email invitations over the course of a year.  Success of the program will then be evaluated and a determination made of whether to continue this program.
WSSA is also implementing a new tracking system through Allen Press for the three journals.  This submission site is provided by PeerTrack, an online manuscript managing system developed by Aries Systems and used by over 2300 journals.  All members should have received information on this system, as well as userids and passwords via email in early July.

Lastly, WSSA website director David Kruger has begun beta testing the WSSA on-line abstract submission site for use at the 2011 WSSA annual meeting in Portland.  Jeff Derr’s ad hoc committee has been involved in this testing to insure that the site is operational in time for abstract submission in fall of 2010.  Tony White (WSWS website director) and I are both serving on this committee.
Respectfully submitted, 

Tim Miller, WSSA Representative
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